
ROY FEDDEN SPORTING CAR TRIAL – SUNDAY 10TH NOVEMBER 2024 

Many of you will know that after a gap of 4 years we managed to run our Roy Fedden Sporting Car Trial 

event in 2023. 

However, the venue at Lansdown between Wick & Bath didn’t work as well as expected partly due to the 

restricted area that we were allowed to use due to stewardship rules but mainly due to the extremely wet 

weather leading up to the event and on the day. 

We have been visiting and contacting landowners of lots of different potential alternative venues but so far 

there has always been some issues that have thwarted this. Most common of the issues is the stewardship 

schemes where the government pays landowners to preserve areas of the countryside and specifically bans 

motorsport. 

However, we have managed to get agreement to use another venue for this year. The site is also used by a 

couple of other Clubs during the year and will be familiar to a number of members who have marshalled 

there previously. 

The venue is at Frocester Hill, near Stroud and is also used for motocross (G D Bartlett & Son Motocross). 

The nearest postcode is GL10 3TP and the What3Words reference for the entrance is 

///smooth.position.trump. 

The sections will be on open hillside and as long as the weather behaves you get fabulous views of the 

River Severn.  

The date is: Sunday 10th November  

Timings: 

Signing on will be from about 10am (so a civilised start time) 

Briefing will be at 10.30am  

The event will start after the 2 minutes silence for Remembrance Sunday.  

There will be a catering van & portaloos. 

The event should finish around 4.00pm 

Marshals:  

• The event is great fun to be a part of and I am confident that you will have an enormously enjoyable 

day. Ask around at club night & talk to people who have marshalled on the event before and they 

will tell you what a different type of motorsport discipline this is and a most enjoyable day out. 

• There will be 8 sections and we need 2 to 3 people per section but we can have more if there is a 

group who want to stay together. There will be an experienced marshal in charge of each section. 

• Initially please contact Tony Streeting on tonystreeting@outlook.com or 0780 1415238 (phone or 

WhatsApp) and I will provide more details. 

The event is a round of the BTRDA, MSUK & ASWMC Championships.  

There is a Club Night on the Tuesday prior to the event so I will be on hand to explain more details about 

the event and the marshalling of it to those who needs some reminders or an introduction. 

If you want to see more about this type of event take a look at the BTRDA website via the following link 

https://www.sportingtrials.co.uk/ 
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